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Staff Report   
City of Manhattan Beach 

  
 

TO:   Honorable Mayor Ward and Members of the City Council 
 
THROUGH:  Geoff Dolan, City Manager 
 
FROM:  Richard Thompson, Director of Community Development 
   Rob Osborne, Management Analyst 
 
DATE:  July 18, 2006 
 
SUBJECT:  Uphold the Parking and Public Improvements Commission Recommendation 

to Implement Parking Modifications on the North Side of 45th Street between 
Highland Avenue and Crest Drive 

 
 
RECOMMENDATION: 
It is recommended that the Council pass a motion to approve the Parking and Public Improvements 
Commission recommendation to implement parallel parking on the north side of 45th Street between 
Highland Avenue and Crest Drive. 
   
FISCAL IMPLICATION: 
Installation of a parallel parking on 45th Street could be accomplished through existing Public 
Works programs and budgets. 
 
BACKGROUND: 
The north side of 45th Street between Highland Avenue and Crest Drive currently contains six 
public parking spaces.  There are five angled spaces and one parallel space.  Parking is prohibited 
on the south side.  A residential construction project is underway at 316 45th Street/315 Gull Street. 
When the project is completed at least two of the angled spaces will have to be eliminated to provide 
access to the new garages on the property.  There is an opportunity to avoid losing any spaces and to 
possibly gain a few by implementing parallel parking in this area.  This issue was reviewed by the 
Parking and Public Improvements Commission at their meeting on June 22, 2006. 
   
DISCUSSION: 
As described in the attached report staff supports implementing parallel parking.  On-street 
parking is extremely limited in the El Porto area.  Staff believes there is sufficient room to 
provide parallel spaces on the north side while providing adequate access to driveways on the 
south side.  45th Street is similar in width to a number of other streets in the City on which 
parking is allowed across from driveways. 
At the Commission meeting testimony was provided by two 45th Street residents.  While both 
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would like to see parking prohibited on 45th Street because of various problems related to visitor 
usage, they prefer parallel parking to angled spaces.  The Commission agreed with staff’s 
findings and voted unanimously to recommend implementation of parallel parking.     
              
Meeting notices were sent to all properties within 300 feet of the subject block.    
 
ALTERNATIVES: 
1. APPROVE the recommendation of the Parking and Public Improvements Commission. 
 
2. REMOVE this item from the Consent Calendar and provide staff with direction. 
 
3. SCHEDULE this item for discussion at the August 1, 2006 meeting.  
  
 
Attachments: A. Aerial photo of 45th Street 
  B. Excerpt from PPIC minutes of 6/22/06 
  C. PPIC report dated 6/22/06, with attachments 
  D. Meeting notice, 7/5/06  
   
  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 


























